
 
 
October 31, 2019 
 
 
Ms. Tina Kenny, General Manager 
Universal Waste Management, LLC 
4459 Industrial Park Road 
Green Cove Springs, FL  32043 
tina.kenny@mybiowaste.com 
 
Re: Return to Compliance Letter 

Universal Waste Management, LLC 
EPA/DEP ID: FLR 000 223 032  
Clay County – Hazardous Waste  

 
Dear Ms. Kenny:  
 
Department personnel conducted a compliance inspection of the above-referenced facility on 
April 10, 2019.  Based on the information provided during the inspection and on July 10 and 15, 
2019, the facility was determined to have returned to compliance with the Department’s 
hazardous waste rules and regulations.  A copy of the inspection report is attached for your 
records.  No further action is required at this time.  
 
The Department appreciates your efforts to maintain this facility in compliance with state and 
federal rules.  Should you have any questions or comments, please contact Cheryl L. Mitchell of 
the Northeast District Office at 904-256-1620 or via e-mail at 
cheryl.l.mitchell@FloridaDEP.gov.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Heather Webber 
Environmental Administrator 
 
Enclosure:  Final Inspection Report 
 
Ec: FDEP Jacksonville:  Cheryl Mitchell, Pam Cosgrove, Heather Webber, DEP_NED 
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